
Property Use Committee Report 

During 2012 Annual Session, Minute #34 stated approval of the following: "the formation of a 

working group to develop oversight processes for the use of the site for programs, retreats, and 

other activities. This group will consist of representatives from the Stewards, from Site 

Envisioning, Maintenance and Planning, Finance, Ministry and Advancement, Peace Resources, 

and Environmental Concerns Committees, and from Adult Young Friends, High School Friends, 

and Clear Creek Meeting." 

The committee, formed in August, met by conference call in September and had its first face to 

face meeting in October. The Committee has researched and discussed several issues including 

insurance, food safety, accessibility, tax responsibilities, programmatic aspects and how we want 

to use and not use the property. Much information has been gathered and shared. Many questions 

were raised during the meetings so additional research is being conducted by committee 

members. The next meeting will be scheduled after the first of the year.  

The Committee will have more to share at the next Continuing Committee meeting in the spring, 

2013. 

This Committee is now named the "ad hoc Property Use Committee" with 13 members 

including: Ashlee Miller-Berry, co-clerk (Adult Young Friends and Finance Committee), Sarah 

Pavlovic, co-clerk (Environmental Concerns), Breeze Richardson (Peace Resources), Bridget 

Rorem (M&A), Carol Bartles (Stewards), Judy Wolicki (Field Secretary), Diane Dennis (M&P), 

Sharon Haworth (Administrator coordinator), Beth Schobernd (Clear Creek), Becky Morris 

(Clear Creek), Chip Rorem (SE), Bruce Kanarek (Finance Comm.) and Janice Domanik (YM 

Clerk). 

Carol Bartles, Convener 

 

 


